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Carrier Notification 
SN91084184 
 
Date: November 1, 2004 
 
To: Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs – (Product/Service) – REVISED - Update to the Non-Basic Inside Jacks and 
 Wiring Ordering Process (Latest revision posted on August 25, 2004) 
 
This is to advise that on July 25, 2004, ordering non-basic inside wiring and jacks became a 
mechanized process.  This update is also associated with Change Control Process (CCP) No. 1978, 
TYPE 6. 

 
When submitting a Local Service Request (LSR) electronically, the following REQTYPs are applicable: 

 
A – Loops (Designed and Non-Designed) 
B – Loops (Designed and Non Designed) with NP (where NPT = D)  
E – Resale when 2nd position of TOS is H (ISDN BRI) & J (PBX) 
N – PBX/DID when 2nd position of TOS is J (PBX) & Q (DID where AD = C)  
 

Notwithstanding the foregoing, when requesting non-basic inside wiring and jacks for REQTYP A and B 
for an Unbundled Network Element (UNE) designed loop, CLECs must continue to submit LSRs 
manually in Georgia – Out State, South Florida and Southeast Florida.  Please refer to the following 
area codes for further clarification: 

 
South Florida = 305, 786, 727, 941 
Southeast Florida = 561, 954, 631, 772, 754 
Georgia – Out State = 706, 912, 478, 229 

 
Also, for REQTYP A & B, the Associated Account Number (AAN) field of the LSR must contain the pre-
assigned miscellaneous account number, which is assigned automatically as the LSR processes.  The 
AAN field must not be changed to a different miscellaneous account number, i.e., BellSouth Premise 
Service (BPS) permanent miscellaneous account number.  A change in the pre-assigned 
miscellaneous account number in the AAN field will result in an error on the LSR, and cause the LSR to 
be returned to the CLEC for clarification.   

 
Additionally, when submitting a request for a Network Interface Device only, please submit the 
LSR manually.  For such requests, BellSouth systems are currently rejecting LSRs with the 
following error message:   

 
LSG00967 BAN1 DOES NOT MATCH BAN IN THIS SITE (RAO) FOR THIS REQTYP 

 
For the exceptions cited above, BellSouth will bill the SOMEC charge in lieu of the SOMAN 
charge.  Please add the following information in the REMARKS section of the LSR: “NID 
SOMEC” 
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Specific product ordering information can be found on the BellSouth Interconnection Services Web site 
located at:   

http://www.interconnection.bellsouth.com 
 

Please contact your BellSouth local support manager with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JERRY HENDRIX 
 
Jerry Hendrix – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 


